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The change we saw in June with dollar volume of sales increasing in the suburbs  was even greater in July.  Fairfax County showed a 24.8% increase in dollar volume of sales in July, year over year, compared to an 18.3% increase in June.  Montgomery County had a 22.3% increase in July compared to its 12% increase in June. The suburbs had been experiencing pretty sluggish sales in the last several months compared to the District, but now they are finally gathering some steam and catching up. 

 Average price has been relatively static, with the close-in Metro area  showing 
only a 1.8% gain in average price over last July. This is not so bad, since properties are now selling at or above their all-time high in late 2005 and early 2006.  Sellers who have been waiting for prices to go up don’t have to wait any longer, and while buyers may still have to compete in the hot neighborhoods, they now have many more good loan alternatives coupled with still very low interest rates, and this should make buying in today’s market easier.
*Statistics are taken from the Metropolitan Regional Information System   for three areas: Washington, D.C., Montgomery County, Maryland; and Fairfax County, Arlington and Alexandria in Northern Virginia.

